
Report for April 2025

The ARPA Pole Barn project continues!  The sidewalls are 95% finished and trusses are being installed as I am 
typing this update – in fact, two have 
gone up in the last hour.   We are 
organizing items and preparing now for 
the new structure in anticipation of the 
ample storage spaces we’ll have, and 
we’re trying to determine what we can do 
with the spaces where we currently store 
long-term items.    I can’t wait for a little 
better organization.  

Our 6th Annual Car Show continues to be at the forefront of our fundraising efforts.  To date, we have 24 
sponsors/contributors in hopes of topping last year’s number of 71.  We are gathering donations to be used in 
raffles and auctions in anticipation of our participant’s wishes.  A food truck will be on site throughout the day 
to satisfy hungry tummies.  We’ve learned that June 14th will also be the date of several community events; 
we’re hoping that both events will help each other.  Bring a car, a friend, or even a casual acquaintance and 
join us for a fun day. 

A special thank you goes to Shelly Fallardeau for her help in arranging for our computer installation.  CASC 
was given 3 new computers and our tech company determined that they would charge us $600 each for 
installation.  Shelly was able to negotiate a deal resulting in the fact that they will do the work for free this 
time (future installations will have a fee attached).  We are excited to get them installed.   

Our Pickleball courts are open, sails are in place and people are enjoying the opportunity to play outside.  
Participation is greatly dependent on the weather – sunshine helps, but upper 50’s seems to be the preferred 
threshold.  

Upcoming:

Events:

o Senior Power Day – May 21

Trips:
o Soaring Eagle Casino – May 14 
o Eastern Market – May 31
o Tiger Baseball – date TBD… we have a list at the Center if you’re interested.  Tickets are free and 

transportation is $15.


